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Research Analysis 

 

HB 2114 provides that a applicant for an Oklahoma driver license or identification card who 

provides an individual tax identification number at application is not to be provide with voter 

registration services. Service Oklahoma is to send to the State Election Board information on all 

applicants who have provided an individual tax identification number.  The information is to be 

compared to with the list of registered voters of each county. The measure creates a new Class D 

ITIN (individual tax identification number) license.  The measure provides that a person 

applying for a REAL ID Noncompliant driver license with an ITIN is to pay an additional $50 to 

be deposited into the Service Oklahoma Revolving Fund. The measure allows a resident alien 

making application for a driver license to obtain the license upon providing proof that the 

applicant is in compliance with the income tax laws of Oklahoma. The measure allows a valid 

passport or passport card issued by an applicant's county of citizenship as an acceptable form of 

proof of identity when making application for a driver license or identification card. A person 

using an ITIN for application for a driver license may not be issued a commercial driver license 

or voter identification card. The measure limits the validity of an Class D ITIN license to 4 years.  

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 2114 modifies several statutes regarding the application for and issuance of driver licenses in 

Oklahoma, as well as voter registration. Per Service Oklahoma, the changes in this measure 

would result in a revenue increase of $1.1 million in FY24 and $1.7 million in FY25 as a result 

of the $50 fee increase for driver's license applications and renewals by individuals who provide 

a tax ID number as proof of identity.  

 

The primary fiscal impact of this measure would result from the adding of the "NR" designation 

to certain licenses and the additional reporting required to be sent quarterly to the State Election 

Board. Service Oklahoma has determined that these implementation and recurring costs would 

be minimal and the agency does not expect to request additional appropriations to cover the costs 

of this measure. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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